

## Howell Township Public Schools

Office of the Board President

(732) 751-2480 FAX (732) 938-3964

October 15, 2021

Honorable Phil Murphy, Governor of New Jersey 225 West State Street PO Box 001 Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Dear Governor Murphy,

I enclosed a copy of a letter previously forwarded to you on September 17, 2021 on behalf of the Howell Township Board of Education. During our public meeting last evening, it was recognized that we have had no response to this correspondence.

Although I wish to stress that on behalf of our staff, students and citizens, we are looking for answers to all of the questions. We respectfully seek insight into the metrics and evaluations of statistics and the goals that will remove the mask mandate on school premises.

So that we can plan accordingly, and adequately respond to our community, I respectfully request an expeditious response to this letter.

Thank you for your consideration to these matters.

Respectfully,

Mark Bonjavanni

Albert Miller

Mr. Mark Bonjavanni Board of Education President Mr. Albert Miller Board of Education Vice President

C: George Helmy, Chief of Staff to the Governor Stephen W. Sweeney, State Senate President Robert W. Singer, Senator Edward H. Thomson, Assemblyman Sean T. Kean, Assemblyman Howell Township Board of Education HTBOE Senior Administration